
Welcome 

Prelude     
	 Chaconne    – Dieterich Buxtehude   

Confession & Forgiveness

Gathering Hymn     
	 God of Grace and God of Glory   	 – Words on screen

Prayer of the Day

Lesson    Psalm 78: 1-4, 12-16

Gospel Song    Meditations of My Heart    – Elaine Hagenberg 
	 	 – Trinity Virtual Choir

Reading    Exodus 17:1-7

Children’s Message

Message	 – The Rev. Dr. Chris Bellefeuille

Musical Reflection for Organ     
	 Change My Heart, O God    – arr. AD Miller 

Prayers of the Church

Peace

Offering

Communion Great Thanksgiving	

Words of Institution

Lord’s Prayer (1975)

Music during Distribution    

Communion Blessing & Prayer

Sending Hymn     
	 Children of the Heavenly Father	 – Words on screen

Blessing

Dismissal

Postlude       

We are so glad you joined us for 
worship! Our shared ministry 
continues.

Sunday Worship
Sept. 27, 2020  
Online at 9 am  |  On local TV channel 18 at 11 am

We continue to be the church in all circumstances.

115 4th St. N    •    Stillwater, MN   55082    •    651-439-7400    •    www.trinitylc.org

PASTORS   
The Rev. Dr. Chris Bellefeuille 
The Rev. Peter Weston Miller

PARTICIPANTS 
Song Leader – Gene Kelm
Reader – Olivia Young
Worship Director & Organist    
	 – Carol Carver

Because God

first loved us,

we live as Jesus in the world, 

loving God and 
loving neighbor.

PRELUDE – Dieterich Buxtehude 
was a Danish-German organist and 
composer of the Baroque period. His 
organ works represent a central part of 
the standard organ repertoire and are 
frequently performed at recitals and 
in church services. His style strongly 
influenced many composers, including 
Johann Sebastian Bach, his student. 

A Chaconne is a type of musical 
composition popular in the baroque 
era when it was much used as a vehicle 
for variation on a repeated short 
harmonic progression, often involving 
a fairly short repetitive bass-line which 
offers a compositional outline for 
variation, decoration, figuration and 
melodic invention.

COMPLETED INSTRUCTION & 
CELEBRATING FIRST COMMUNION AT 
DRIVE-IN WORSHIP TODAY 
James Bartlett
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Maggie Grorty
Zola Gubricky
Charlie Hong
Colton Jonnes
Rosalie Kooiker
Claire Lee 
Leighton Lipp
Kennedy Olstad
Adelynn Rydberg
Mary Beth Swenson
Thomie Wilson
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Solo 55 Plus meeting weekly online
Tuesdays at 4:30 pm  |  Meeting on Zoom
Come meet other singles and join this faith-based social group. During 
this time of social distancing we are meeting each Tuesday at 4:30 p.m. 
on Zoom. To join or for information on Solo 55 Plus send an email to 
SOLO55PLUS@gmail.com.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Food Shelf Donations Continue! 
Thank you to our volunteers and everyone who continues to 
donate each week. The need continues and so does our collection 
each Sunday at the drive-in! You can also write a check to Trinity 
Lutheran Church with Valley Outreach in the memo line. Valley 
Outreach is currently serving hundreds of families a week through 
drive-up food distribution during the COVID-19 pandemic. All in 
need of food are welcome. For most-needed items visit: https://
valleyoutreachmn.org/food-donations/.
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Retired Men’s Group Weekly Meeting & Study 
Wednesdays at 10:30 am | Meetingon Zoom 
The Retired Men’s Group meets via Zoom each Wednesday at 10:30 
a.m. for a one hour bible study led by Pastor Steve Hokonson. 
(No in-person RMG events are planned at this time.) For meeting 
information contact Jon Fogelberg at jon@123m.com.

Children’s Choir is going “VIRTUAL”!
We have a very exciting option for elementary-aged singers. Each 
week a rehearsal video will be emailed out, teaching an age-
appropriate song. About once a month we will have the kids make 
a voice recording (can be done on “Voice Memo” on a smart phone) 
singing the song, then send in to have it all “mixed” together 
with a picture of each child in the singing group. If you have an 
elementary age super singer in your family who would like to be a 
part of our choir, please email Sonia Esch at wisokiwi@msn.com.

Women’s small group ministry—join us! 
The format of the peer-led groups is a brief check-in, a devotion 
and topic for conversation and sharing written just for these small 
groups by Pastor Chris and Zanny, and prayer with the purpose 
of being spiritual support for one another and a creating deeper 
connection with each other and with God. To sign up or lead a 
group, contact Zanny Johnson at zjohnson@trinitylc.org.

Spiritual Direction Groups forming now!
Each of our spiritual journeys are unique to us alone, but growth 
and blessings come when we share those journeys with one 
another. Groups are now forming and we will meet virtually, for 
an hour every other week, for 10 weeks. Must have access to a 
computer, a commitment to attendance and confidentiality, and 
a willingness to share and listen. To learn more or sign up, please 
contact Zanny Johnson at zjohnson@trinitylc.org.

9th Grade Confirmation Day 
Next Sunday, Oct. 4 at 9 a.m. at Drive-in Worship in Houlton, WI 
Confirmation Day for all 9th grade small groups and families, as 
part of drive-in worship. (Rain date: Sunday, Oct. 11.)

REMINDER! Community Art Project: Hearts of Hope Prayer Tree
Heart ornaments were handed out at TrinityFEST for you 
to decorate. Please write your prayers, hopes, or words of 
encouragement and hang it on the “Hearts of Hope Prayer Tree” 
near the 4th Street entrance doors at Trinity. Questions, please 
contact Pastor Peter at pwestonmiller@trinitylc.org.

ADULT FAITH FORUM:  
NAMI presents Minding Your Mental Health During COVID 
Sunday, Oct. 4 at 10:30 am on Zoom
Join at: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83989674185
Adult Faith Forum returns in October with an emphasis for the 
month on practices and information on wellbeing and wholeness: 
what helps when we’re hurting. Join us as we welcome NAMI 
(National Alliance on Mental Illness) to present on this important 
topic. Questions? Contact Penny Catlin at pccatlin@juno.com.

The 2021 Pledge Drive kicks-off next Sunday, Oct. 4. Look for 
your pledge packet coming in the mail. Review the materials 
and make your pledge to support Trinity ministries—online at 
www.trinitylc.org or complete the pledge form and mail it in. Do 
so soon, but no later than Oct. 25. Show your support, have some 
fun and join the Pledge Parade on Sunday, Oct. 4.  Between 10:15-
11:15 a.m., drive through Trinity's Small Parking Lot on 4th Street. 
Stewardship Team members will be available to safely accept your 
pledge.  We are the Church. Generous in ALL Circumstances!

FAITH FORMATION: Please Register for 2020-2021 now!
This Fall looks different for all of us, but we continue to be church 
in all circumstances. Your CYF team has listened to family surveys, 
Trinity’s re-entry team, and the wider church to best move 
forward. We have focused our programs on what we can do safely 
(particularly outdoor activities), with consistency and grace for 
everyone. Please feel free to opt-in to what works best for your 
family and let us know if you have any questions. We are here for 
you and we will continue to form faith together in Christ. Visit 
www.trinitylc.org or direct link: https://trinitylc.sportngin.com/
register/form/278035223

Trunk or Treat! Sunday, Oct. 25 at 10:30 am, Small Parking Lot
We invite you to dress up, decorate your trunk and bring candy to 
share. Participating vehicles park in the designated lot and families 
“trunk or treat” from vehicle to vehicle. For the health and safety of 
this fellowship event, please keep the following in mind: Ages 5+ 
must wear a mask, each trunk is limited to one family visiting at a 
time, and stay home if you are not feeling well. Additionally, if you 
plan to bring candy to share keep it in a bowl for others to take rather 
than hand it out to limit close contact with others. Hand sanitizer will 
be on site, but it is recommended to also bring your own.

ONE & DONE BOOK GROUP 
A Good Time for the Truth: Race in Minnesota 
Monday, Oct. 12 at 6:30 pm on Zoom 
A Good Time for the Truth: Race in Minnesota is a poignant collection of 
essays by Minnesota authors. We’ll discuss their experiences via Zoom. 
Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend the discussion. Email 
Ann Wolff at wolff701@msn.com for the Zoom link. 
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